
represent substantial concessions to the West. It embodied the Angio-French
proposais on the levels of the armed forces of the major powers; it also in-
cluded the Anglo-Frencli compromise on phasing; even on the question of
control, the new proposais represented some Avance on the previous Soviet
position. On this vital issue, however, the Soviet paper remainted vague and
ambiguous. Moreover, the Delegation of the U.S.S.R. made it clear that Soviet
concessions on disarmament were linked with the settlement of the politîcai
issues raised in their paper, which were flot regarded by Western delegations
as coming within the terms of reforence of the sub-committee. In view of this,
and bearing in mind the fact tijat some of these politicai issues would pre-
sumabiy be discussed during the four-power Conference which was to take
place ini Geneva, the sub-committee agreed on May 18 to adjourn further
substantive discussions, and uitimateiy decided on June 1 to recess for an
indefinite period.

During the Conference of the four powers (France, the United I(ingdom,
the United States and the U.S.S.R.) held in Geneva from July 18 to 23, the
heads of these governments discussed not only outstanding political issues but
also disarmament. On July 21, President Eisenhower put forward bis pro-
posal for the early warning systemn against surprise attack by means of aeriai
photography and the exchange of military blueprints between the United States
and the Soviet Union. For lus part, the Prime Minister of France, M. Edgar
Faure, tabled a disarmament programme based on the international control
of military budgets and the transfer of savings resulting from disarmament to
economic development. The Prime Minister of the United Kingdom, Sir
Anthony Eden, suggested the establishment of a joint inspection system over
limited, agreed areas. This "pilot schemne" would constitute a practical experi-
ment, which, if successfui, might be gradually extended to larger areas. The
Soviet Prime Minister, Marshall Bulganin, repeated essentially the Soviet
proposais of May 10. There was hardly any time for the four heads of govern-
ments to consider the various proposais in detail, and they agreed to instruct
their representatives ini the disarmament sub-committee to take account of
the views and proposais advanced during the Conference. They also suggested
that the sub-committee resume its work in New York on Augýist 29.

y-. -;t1 t}.ic ciaapztinn th& -n-committee reconvened on


